
2. One green running- light 112 degree range visible for one
mile.

3. One red running light 112 dcg;-ee range visible for one mile.
4. One white light at bow-225 degree range visible for two

miles.
5. In lieu of 1, 2, 3 and 4, lights which meet international

regulations.
The use of sirens or flashing red lights on any vessel except police

or fire boats shall, after January 1, 1964, be prohibited.
Every vessel shall be equipped with at least one adequate Coast

Guard approved life saving device for each occupant.

Report of the

LAW ENFORCEMENT SECTION

ROBERT HAZEL

North Carolina Wildlife Resources Commission

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen:
It is a pleasure for me to report for the Law Enforcement Section.

Attendance at this 1964 conference set new records. A total of 78 mem­
bers were present from 13 of the 14 member states and the U. S. Fish
and Wildlife Service. Only one state was not represented. A member of
non-member visitors were present, including one visitor from a non­
member state-Mr. John Carlyle, Regional Director, from the State of
Texas. Attendance at the program sessions of the Law Enforcement
Section was the best ever, with 100 or more persons present on several
occasions. The papers presented at the sessions were high quality, pro­
fessional, and well-received.

New officers elected at the annual business session are:
President--Edward F. Farrish, Enforcement Chief, Alabama.
Vice President-Charles Milton, Enforcement Chief, Maryland.
Members, Board of Directors-James L. Bailey, Superintendent of

Protection, Missouri; Robert S. Baker, Coordinator of Special
Services, Georgia; Gene Howell, Enforcement Chief, South Caro­
lina.

Secretary-Treasurer-George T. Brown, Enforcement Chief, Tennes­
see.

Membership in the Law Enforcement Section at present totals
1144, with one state's current membership still unreported.

Two important and significant resolutions were passed at the busi­
ness meeting of the Section. One of these urged the passage. of an
amendment to the Lacey Act so as to include all vertebrate animals
under its provisions. The other provided for a contribution of $300.00
from the Law Enforcement Section treasury to the Dr. C. W. Watson
Trust Fund.

The Law Enforcement Section and its Board of Directors were
especially appreciative of the recognition given to the outstanding of­
ficers at the annual banquet, and for the increasing recognition by the
Southeastern Association of the professional status of the Law En­
forcement Section. This status was greatly enhanced by this year's
meeting.

This concludes the report of the Law Enforcement Section.

584


